Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for February 21, 2006
Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune and Karen Joseph 
Directors: Howard Emswiler (Absent: Milly Shaffer, Barb Triplett, and Judy Goglin, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart)

President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  (Adjourned 8:10)

There was no reading of the minutes, as there was no previous meeting (January). [Minutes are posted on the website and provided to members prior to the meeting.]

President’s Report: 

Nothing to report.
Vice President’s Report:

Nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:

Bev distributed financial reports for the year-end.  The current balance is $2,307.44.
Old Business: 
Audit:  The audit will be performed by President Dan McDonnell and Vice President Tom Dunkle next Tuesday at 6:30 at the home of Treasurer Bev DeNune.
Meeting Location:  We discussed where to meet, because the school board now meets in the media center on the third Tuesday of each month.  For now, we will meet in Room 105 of the high school and the day and time will remain the same.

LC Foundation:  Tom reported that he contacted the Licking County Foundation and that the check was disbursed to the University for Chad’s tuition.  The Foundation reports a balance of $8,400 to our account. 
Newsletter: Tom presented two sample newsletters for approval.  The decision was made to go with the four page layout and survey insert.  Bev suggested that we set a deadline on survey returns.  We agree that all survey should be returned no later then April 1st. There is still space for another article.  Dan said that he would send a band and golf article to Tom.  Everyone agreed that the newsletter must go out ASAP.  Tom agreed to send Dan the finish copy by Friday.  Our goal is to have it printed and mailed by March 1st.  

New Business:

Banquet Committee:  Dan appointed the following persons to the banquet committee: Bev, Barb, Karen, Judy, and Bobbie.
Tax Return:  Tom referred to the tax exemption letter 1045 from the IRS.  He stated that we are not required to file because we had revenues less than $25,000.

Membership Drive:  Tom agreed to develop the “flyer” by March 15th.  There was a discussion about what information would be in the “flyer”.  We referred back to our “mass mailing” limitations mailer.  We stated that we would not send out banquet information or newsletters to non-members.  We did provide an alternative that graduates could subscribe to a “mailing list” for only $5.  We set a tentative mailing date of March 15th for the membership drive mailing.
Banquet Invitations:  We set a tentative date of April 15th for this mailing.

Karen Joseph moved to adjourn, second by Howard Emswiler, motion carried.

Tom Dunkle
